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REGION OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REPORT
RÉGION D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT

Our File/N/Réf. 22-00-0007
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 27 November 2000

TO/DEST. Co-ordinator, Planning & Environment Committee

FROM/EXP. Planning and Development Approvals Commissioner

SUBJECT/OBJET APPEAL TO OMB
DECISION BY RURAL ALLIANCE SEVERANCE COMMITTEE
RA-203/2000 - (McHALE)

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That the Planning and Environment Committee recommend that Council confirm the Planning
and Development Approvals Department’s appeal of the attached severance.

LOCATION
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SUBJECT OF APPEAL

On 18 October, 2000 the Rural Alliance Severance Committee conditionally approved application RA-
203/2000.  The approval was for the creation of one non-farm related residential lot of approximately
0.3 ha. (.75 ac.) in size.  The lands subject of this application were originally created as a farm-related
retirement lot.

The property is legally described as Lot 24, Concession 1 (Formerly Fitzroy), Township of West
Carleton.  The land is designated “Agricultural Resource Area” in the Regional Official Plan and
“Marginal Resource” in the Township of West Carleton Official Plan.  The area is further zoned “RU-
Rural Zone”.

We note for the Committee’s information that on 11 July, 2000, the Township Council adopted  a
Local Official Plan Amendment  (# 80) to bring these lands into conformity with the Regional Official
Plan.  This amendment recognizes these lands as “Agriculture High Priority”.  This amendment is
presently under review by the RMOC.

The only severances permitted by the Regional and local Official Plans in areas designated for
agriculture are:

• Limited farm related lot creation
• Infill
• Areas of poor land

The application for the creation of one residential lot by means of severing an existing farm-related lot
does not conform to the agricultural designations of the Official Plans:

• The consent is not farm-related,
• The consent does not satisfy the requirements for infill development.
• The parcel under review has not been identified as being situated in  an area of poor land.
• The lot, at 0.3 ha, is substantially smaller than the normal minimum lot size of 0.8 ha for non- farm

related rural residential development

In summary, the application does not conform with the Regional Official Plan and the local Council
adopted amendment (LOPA # 80).  The land is located in an area which has been identified for farming
and farm-related uses.  Allowing residential development in agricultural areas close to active farm
operations has a negative cumulative effect.  Residential uses impact directly on the ability for farm
operations to expand in land area, remove the option to relocate livestock facilities and restrict the
introduction of new livestock.  There is also concern that the practice of splitting lots previously created
as farm related severances may set a harmful precedent.  Such a practice will undermine the intent of the
agricultural land use designation.
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CONSULTATION

The public consultation process was not applicable for this report.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

This recommendation has no financial implications.

Approved by
N. Tunnacliffe, MCIP, RPP

Attach. ( 4 )

Annex 1 - Consent Application
Annex 2 - RMOC Comments
Annex 3 - Rural Alliance Committee Decision
Annex 4 - Notice of Appeal to OMB
























